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Happy Christmas!
	
	Thank you for your continued support this year. Our school performances were a real success.  We are so proud of our talented children.  It has been an extremely busy term and we hope you enjoy spending time with your families and friends over the festive season. We wish everyone a Merry Christmas and hope that the New Year brings you happiness and success.
	


PFA Christmas Fair

Many thanks, to all the parents who kindly donated a prize for the Christmas Fair. We really appreciated your generous donations and these helped this event raise a MASSIVE £3,313.27! Thanks to all the PFA members for giving up their time to organise this event which ran so smoothly. This shows great team work and I know the children will benefit directly when this money is spent next year on even more memorable experiences. 
A big thank you to the PFA for providing the children with Christmas crackers to go with their Christmas lunch!
Year 3 Christmas Show
We are sure you will agree that the Year 3 production of 'Christmas with the Aliens' was out of this world! The talent and enthusiasm in the year group was fantastic – there was so much energy in the singing and acting. Thank you for all your hard work with helping the children to learn their lines and for providing lovely costumes. Merry Christmas! 
Year 4 Christmas Show
On Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th December, Year 4 performed a fabulous Christmas production for their parents, family and friends. Are we Nearly There Yet? reminded us, with a modern twist, of the true meaning of Christmas, as we recalled the events leading up to Jesus’s birth. There were lots of fabulous songs, which the children sang with tremendous energy and smiles on their faces. Not only did they look magnificent in their costumes, but they children delivered their lines well too. Well done, Year 4 – you are all stars!

Year 5 Carol Service at St. John’s Church 
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On Tuesday 17th December, St John’s Church welcomed Year 5 and their families and friends through the doors for our traditional carol service. The children had been practising hard to ensure they had learned their lines and the songs. The carol service is always a lovely end to the Autumn Term and leaves everyone feeling festive.
Year 4 Balaji Hindu Temple Trip
On Tuesday 3rd December, Year 4 spent the morning at the Balaji Hindu Temple in Tividale. The children were very respectful and were able to visit many different shrines. Our tour guide told us lots of interesting facts about the Hindu religion and the different Lords that they worship.

Year 4 Whitemoor Lakes
At the beginning of November, over 80 Year 4 children went on a 3 day residential visit to Whitemoor Lakes.

The children enjoyed all the activities, such as archery, abseiling and the zipwire. We discovered that we have a few daredevils among us who weren’t afraid to climb the high ropes course and jump off the top! We were really pleased with how determined the children were to give things a go, even if they were nervous about something; this gave them a real sense of achievement. What an amazing trip! Well done, Year 4. 
Year 5 Outward Bound Trip - Ullswater

On the 11th November, 60 of our Year 5 children set off for five days at Outward Bound in Ullswater. The children challenged themselves physically and emotionally to achieve so many things they didn’t know they could do. All the instructors commented on what a fantastic group of children they were! Although exhausted, children came home with a real understanding of teamwork, greater independence and skills that will last them a lifetime. We were so proud of all they achieved – well done!
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Times Tables App
We are excited to announce that one of our talented parents has created a Mathematics app to 
support our children with learning and practising their times tables. The app is designed for primary 
school aged pupils, aiming to improve speed, accuracy and confidence with mental Mathematics skills. 
Every activity scores points, so the more pupils use the app, the higher their score will be. 
 

On the app pupils can:
1) Practise addition, subtraction, multiplication and division questions either against the clock or at their own pace
2) Improve analogue time-telling skills
3) Work towards achieving your Bronze, Silver and Gold Club Challenge awards with the same questions and timings used in school.
4) Y4 pupils can prepare for the new MTC (Multiplication Tables Challenge) by doing practice tests which are set to follow the official government guidance.

As a school, we believe the regular use of this app will prove very beneficial for your child. The app is called 'Mathtermind' and costs just 99p - it is available for both Apple and Android devices. 
Junior PCSOs
We are very proud of the 22 children who graduated as Junior PCSOs last week. After six training sessions, they were awarded their certificates by Superintendent Sarah Burton in assembly and made their pledge to ‘serve West Midlands Police and Walmley Junior School with honour and integrity’. In the New Year, the newly qualified PCSOs will begin their duties. This will involve monitoring safe parking outside school, encouraging children and parents to use the crossing and supporting children in the playground. Please note that dangerous or illegal parking will be challenged.
We would like to thank PCSO Duncan Long and PCSO Rachel French for all their support and advice during the training.
Relationship, Sex (RSE) and Health Education Policy
Following draft statutory guidance from the Department of Education (to be fully in place for September 2020), we have reviewed our curriculum and policy to ensure they comply with our legal duties when teaching Relationship Education, Relationship and Sex Education (RSE) and Health Education. We have drafted a policy which is now available on our website (Our School/Policies) and we would like to consult with parents to ensure it reflects the needs of our pupils, parents and the community we serve. If you would like to offer any feedback or ask questions about the draft policy, please contact the school via email and mark it ‘For the attention of Mrs Harris’. This period of consultation will end on Thursday 30th January 2020. Many thanks for your support with this.
Water Bottles 

Please provide your child with a named water bottle. The children always have access to water and they will need their bottle in school every day to keep them sufficiently hydrated. Please do not send them in with squash.

P.E. Kits

A reminder please can you ensure your child has a suitable P.E. kit in school. This should be shorts and t-shirts, joggers, jumper and trainers. Please ensure everything is named! Thank you
Start of day – Requests to speak to teachers

Can we please ask parents/carers to bear in mind that teachers in school need to prepare for their day and therefore avoid coming into school requesting to speak to a teacher after 8.30am in the morning.  If you have any general enquiries, the school office can pass messages onto teachers and ask them to get back to you. If you want to speak to a teacher, please telephone the school office to arrange a convenient time. There is always a member of the Senior Leadership Team available on the gate if parents have any pressing concerns. Thank you for your understanding.

Health and Safety – Children on the playground before 8.45 am
Please be aware when dropping off your children in the morning that there are no members of staff on duty at the gate or in the playground until 8.45 a.m., therefore your children are not supervised until this time. We do however provide a club before school for parents who need to drop their children off earlier than that. Any bookings should be made in advance via Mrs Hinks, our Earlybirds Club Manager, on 0121 351 6831 or 07967 150336.

Unless your children are registered for Earlybirds, they SHOULD NOT be on school premises before 8.45 a.m. as they are not supervised by the adults in school. 
Attendance and Punctuality
We are pleased to report that our overall attendance figure for the Autumn term is 97.1%, which is above the Birmingham and National levels. Our punctuality figures are as follows:

	Year 3
	10 pupils
	29 late arrivals

	Year 4
	19 pupils
	60 late arrivals

	Year 5
	12 pupils
	55 late arrivals

	Year 6
	17 pupils
	62 late arrivals


We are grateful to those parents who ensure that their children arrive to school on time, which means they have a calmer start to the day and are ready to learn. 
Break Time

The school kitchen will continue to sell toast (20p) and fruit (25p) at morning break and will also be selling cartons of fresh orange juice priced at 50p. On a Friday morning break, freshly baked cakes will be available for 50p.

Lunch Menus

When we return to school after half term we will have new menus and be on Week 1. The menus are on our website.
Hotdog Wednesday Lunch

Our Hot Dog Wednesday lunch will be on the 4th Wednesday of each month. As with all our special lunches that we offer to children who usually have sandwiches, a letter will go out and if you wish your child to have the lunch, you will need to return the slip with payment in a named envelope by the return date on the letter. Please see dates below:

Wednesday 22nd January

Wednesday 26th February

Wednesday 25th March
Wednesday 22nd April



Wednesday 24th June
Dinner Money

Dinner money is £12.50 per week (i.e. £2.50 per meal).  If you prefer to pay for the half-term in advance, it will be £72.50 for Tuesday 7th January 2020 to Friday 14th February 2020. Please ensure that payments are made promptly using our online system. We send outstanding dinner money invoices by email and wish to remind you that dinner money should always be paid in advance not arrears. We hope that your child will have school dinners but please remember to give the school office one week’s notice in writing of any changes to your child’s lunch arrangements. 

Earlybirds Bookings

A reminder if you need to make an emergency booking it must be made before 12 o’clock on that day. In addition, if you cancel an Earlybirds session after 12 o’clock, you will have to collect your child from Earlybirds as they may have already been taken there by a member of the Earlybirds team.

First Aid Workshop

Please see below flyer regarding First Aid workshops for Parents and grandparents.
Dates for the Diary

Spring Term 2020

6th January 

Teacher Training Day

7th January 

School Open

14th January 

Y3 Theatre trip 

16th January 

Young Voices – Genting Arena

20th January

Parent Meeting re: Year 6 Trip (current Year 5) to France at 6.00pm (14-18th Sept 2020)

27th January  

Parent Meeting re: Year 5 trip (current Year 4) to Ullswater at 6.00pm (2nd-6th Nov 2020)

w/c 27th January
ARTS WEEK
5th February

PFA School Disco 5.30pm – 7pm

12th & 13th February
Parents’ Evening (2/3)

14th February

Break up for Half Term
24th February 

School Open

w/c 2nd March

BOOK WEEK

5th March

World Book Day
13th March

Sports Relief
20th March

Year 4 Mothers’ Day Service
20th (21st) March
Down Syndrome Day 
24th March

Trip to Coventry Cathedral and Art Gallery – Year 4

2nd April

Year 5 Roman Showcase Evening 4-5.30pm
3rd April


Break up for Easter

Summer Term 2020

20th April

School Open

8th May 

Bank Holiday 
11th – 14th May

Year 6 SATs

18th May

Y3.1 Trip to Woodlands

20th May

Y3.2 Trip to Woodlands

22nd May

Y3.3 Trip to Woodlands
22nd May

Break up for Half Term

1st June


Teacher Training Day

2nd June


School Open
3rd June


School Photographer – class/groups
17th June

PFA School Disco 5.30pm – 7pm
19th June

Year 3 Fathers’ Day Service
14th July

Parents’ Evening (3/3)

17th July 

Break up for the Summer

20th July

Teacher Training Day
Autumn Term 2020

1st September

Teacher Training Day

2nd September 

School Open

14th-18th Sept

Trip to France – Year 6 Residential
23rd October 

Break up for Half Term

2nd November 

School Open

18th December

Break up for Christmas

Spring Term 2021

4th January

Teacher Training Day

5th January

Teacher Training Day

6th January

School Open

12th February

Break up for Half Term

22nd February

School Open

1st April


Break up for Easter
Summer Term 2021

19th April

School Open

3rd May 

Bank Holiday

28th May

Break up for Half Term
7th June


Teacher Training Day
8th June 

School Open

20th July

Break up for Summer Holidays

21st July


Teacher Training Day
